
To submit any material for the bulletin, the deadline is 5pm 

the day before the next edition is due. Please ensure any

information you consult is from a reliable source, including the

NHS, or Public Health England. Information should be sent to 

ProviderBulletin@bradford.gov.uk.

Thursday 20th March 2025

KEY DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Upcoming events can also be viewed in the EVENTS CALENDAR in the 
Provider Zone.

• Free online Share and Learn session for carers in West Yorkshire – 24th  
March 2025

• BCA Workforce quality workshop – 26th March 2025

• Northern Race Equality Conference – 9th April 2025

If you are aware of any upcoming  events and would like to advertise on 
the Event Calendar, please visit HERE and post an entry. 

CARE FEES 2025/26 UPDATE
The final determination of the fees can be found on the Provider Zone, 

https://bradford.connecttosupport.org/provider-zone/care-fee-uplifts/
We will shortly begin sending letters to each service area. Thank you for 

your collaboration in support of the care sector over the last twelve 
months and we look forward to this continuing in the new financial year.

WARNING – SCAM BUISINESS ALERT
There have been reports of a scam business from providers across up 

and down the country. The business is called RemRails, and they claim 
to o:er "an immersive indoor train experience designed for individuals 

with dementia, recreating the sights, sounds, and atmosphere of a 
classic train journey." Reports from various locations indicate that this is a 

scam. Please do not engage with it! The email you may have received 
from them might look something like the example that can be found 

HERE. If you receive anything from them, please delete it immediately.

https://bradford.connecttosupport.org/s4s/WhereILive/Council?pageId=5432
https://bradford.connecttosupport.org/s4s/EventAdministrationDetailsPublic/CreateDirectory?templateId=485909cb-1bc7-4d7e-95bb-ace900e95258
https://bradford.connecttosupport.org/provider-zone/care-fee-uplifts/
https://bradford.connecttosupport.org/media/dtoev4d1/warning-scam-business-alert.pdf


CHANGES TO PAYMENTS FROM THE ICB FOR HEALTH 

FUNDED PLACEMENTS

From 7 April, CBMDC will no longer be making payments on behalf of the ICB 

for those in receipt of continuing healthcare, funded nursing care and S117. 

Payments will be made using the CHC digital platform (IEG4). Please click on 

the following links for further information. 

Provider Portal Communication

Digital CHC – Provider Portal User Guide

BCA AWARDED FUNDING FROM BRADFORD 2025'S CREATIVE 

HEALTH PROGRAMME

The Bradford Care Association (BCA), in partnership with Bradford 
Museums and Galleries, has been awarded funding from Bradford 

2025's Creative Health programme to develop connecting and 
reminiscence opportunities for adults who access care and support 

services across the Bradford District and Craven.
 

Louise Bestwick, Chief Executive of the BCA said: “This funding means 
we can work together with some of the most vulnerable members of our 

communities to shape an inclusive programme of activities tackling 
social isolation and improving wellbeing”.

 
BCA would like care staff, activity coordinators and creative health 
practitioners who support service users participate in creative and 

cultural activities to help design activities and resources.
 

To find out more or get involved, contact 
jeanine@bradfordcareassociation.org or 

Ami@bradfordcareassociation.org for an informal chat.

https://bradford.connecttosupport.org/media/wnpe2zdx/chc-provider-portal-communications.pdf
https://bradford.connecttosupport.org/media/y2sivacg/digital-chc-user-guide-provider-portal-user-guide.pdf


ADULT SOCIAL CARE LEARNING AND DEVELOPMENT SUPPORT 

SCHEME 

We have just received confirmation from DHSC that the LDSS will 
continue in 2025/26. Updated guidance is now available here - Adult 

Social Care Learning and Development Support Scheme - GOV.UK. The 
guidance includes all the information employers need to access the 

scheme and includes a list of over 100 training courses and 
qualifications eligible for LDSS funding. 

The LDSS 2024/25 remains open for claims for eligible courses and 
qualifications that have been started and paid for between 1 April 2024 
and 31 March 2025 (inclusive). Claims must be submitted by 21 March 
2025, with late claims considered on a case-by-case basis (if submitted 

between 22 – 31 March 2025). 

Learning and development funding for adult social care
Denise.baran@skillsforcare.org.uk

LIVING WELL COMMUNITY HEALTH DEVELOPMENT GRANTS 

2025/26

We are delighted to announce that Living Well Community Health 
Development (CHD) Grants are open to Community Organisations and 

Groups to apply!

The grants programme is funded by Public Health as part of the districts 
Living Well Initiative and aims to award up to 10 small 

groups/organisations who are passionate about reducing health 
inequalities, promoting health and wellbeing and representing the voice 

of defined community of interest groups across the Bradford District.

Grants available between: £5,000 – £14,000 for one year 

Application Period: Friday 7th March and closes at 9:00 am Thursday 
27th March 2025

For further details and how to apply visit: 
https://mylivingwell.co.uk/news-post/living-well-community-health-

development-grants-2025-26/

https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/adult-social-care-learning-and-development-support-scheme
https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/adult-social-care-learning-and-development-support-scheme
https://www.skillsforcare.org.uk/Funding/Workforce-Development-Fund/Learning-and-development-for-adult-social-care.aspx
mailto:Denise.baran@skillsforcare.org.uk
https://mylivingwell.co.uk/news-post/living-well-community-health-development-grants-2025-26/
https://mylivingwell.co.uk/news-post/living-well-community-health-development-grants-2025-26/


KEEP IT LOCAL SURVEY

The link to the survey is: https://forms.office.com/e/rskHuLhLbj and the 

QR code to access the survey is below.

For more information click HERE.

THE LATEST SEND PARENT/CARER SURVEY RESULTS ARE 

IN…
The latest annual SEND parent/carer survey results have now been 

published on the SEND Local Offer website. The survey is led by the 
Parent’s Forum for Bradford and Airedale (PFBA) on behalf of the SEND 

Partnership, which is collectively working on service responses to the 
new report including from education, health, social care and family 

hubs. You can read the key highlights and also download a more 
detailed report from the website: SEND Parent/carer survey results. To 

keep in touch with all things SEND, you can ask to be added to our 
new bulletin for practitioners, which will be coming out very soon, 

email: sarah.firth@bradford.nhs.uk 

https://click.convertkit-mail2.com/wvuv052rr9tghk4443xh7hn0grxxxh8/7qh7h8h9kkr4p8sz/aHR0cHM6Ly9mb3Jtcy5vZmZpY2UuY29tL2UvcnNrSHVMaExiag==
https://bradford.connecttosupport.org/media/goonbunc/keep-it-local.docx
https://localoffer.bradford.gov.uk/kb5/bradford/directory/service.page?id=nqgyVAJRMZE&localofferchannel=0
https://localoffer.bradford.gov.uk/kb5/bradford/directory/service.page?id=nqgyVAJRMZE&localofferchannel=0
https://search3.openobjects.com/mediamanager/bradford/directory/files/pfba_final_report_2024.pdf
mailto:sarah.firth@bradford.nhs.uk


UPDATED RAMADAN TOOLKIT FOR COMMUNICATIONS AND 

INVOLVEMENT TEAMS

We have updated the Ramadan toolkit to include some new content 
and videos from Bradford Teaching Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust 
about the Ramadan experience and how the Trust are supporting 

colleagues during the month of Ramadan. 

Download the updated Ramadan toolkit (opens as a PDF). Please 
email communications@bradford.nhs.uk should you have any issues 

accessing the toolkit.

CENTRE OF EXPERTISE ON CHILD SEXUAL ABUSE - ROADSHOW 

EVENT 2025

This event has been developed to support professionals across the 

Bradford District in identifying child sexual abuse. It is being held on 
Wednesday 7 May from 9.30am to 4.30pm at Bradford City Football 
Ground. The Centre of Expertise on Child Sexual Abuse (CSA Centre) 

roadshow event will help you and your colleagues identify and 
respond to child sexual abuse and work confidently with children and 
families. Throughout the day we will signpost you to useful advice and 
guidance to help you give victims, survivors and families affected by 
child sexual abuse the support they need. Find out more and book 

your place.

https://bdcpartnership.co.uk/download/548/ramadan/20419/ramadan-communications-toolkit-updated-march-2025-002.pdf
mailto:communications@bradford.nhs.uk
https://www.csacentre.org.uk/
https://saferbradford.co.uk/resources/centre-of-expertise-on-child-sexual-abuse-csa-centre-roadshow-event-2025/
https://saferbradford.co.uk/resources/centre-of-expertise-on-child-sexual-abuse-csa-centre-roadshow-event-2025/


‘STAY IN THE KNOW': CHANGES TO OUR COMMUNITY 

MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES 

As part of our commitment to keep colleagues from the partnership 
updated on the community mental health transformation 

programme, the programme team has set-up ‘Stay in the know': 
changes to our community mental health services sessions taking 

place throughout 2025 on MS Teams. Our upcoming session 
(Monday 24 March, 2 to 3pm) will focus on community outreach, 

recovery and engagement (CORE) delivered by our voluntary and 
community sector partners. Purpose of CORE is to provide a 

personalised and goal focused support, it bridges the gap in mental 
health care by providing community-based, flexible support to 
individuals with severe mental illness that would otherwise fall 

between the gaps of primary and secondary services. You will hear 
who is eligible to access this service and how professionals can refer 

into the service.

To join the session on Monday 24 March, from 2 to 3pm, please click 
on this MS Teams link – no booking required.

COMMUNITY CARE CHARGING CONSULTATION

Community Care Services support adults and their carers with care 
needs to stay safe and independent, which can include day care, 
personal care, supported living, help at home, respite care, access 

to community support and direct payments.
We are consulting on these services and want to find out what 
matters the most to you about these services. We are holding a 

series of face to face and online events to hear your views. If you 
are unable to attend in person, you can still take part by completing 

the online questionnaire.
To reserve your place on one of these events, complete the 

questionnaire online, or find out more please click on the button 
below.

Take part and find out more

https://bdcpartnership.co.uk/strategic-initiatives/healthy-minds-community-mental-health-transformation/pilot-on-one-off-personal-health-budget-for-mental-health/
https://bdcpartnership.co.uk/strategic-initiatives/healthy-minds-community-mental-health-transformation/pilot-on-one-off-personal-health-budget-for-mental-health/
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_ZWI2YzFlM2MtZTY4NC00ZjdiLWJiOTEtMjgyM2YzMWNlNDVm%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%2237c354b2-85b0-47f5-b222-07b48d774ee3%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%227742411c-7113-4def-ab12-119f358c9caf%22%7d
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.bradford.gov.uk%2Fadult-social-care%2Fpaying-for-support%2Fcommunity-care-charging-consultation%2F%3Futm_medium=email%26utm_source=govdelivery/1/010001959588da4a-77176454-daed-4c73-93eb-1cb239f07f92-000000/VdmeYOddUArS__mjyeME9RQIxHNAirMhbbNJlkASrzw=396


INDEPENDENT FINANCE REVIEW COMMENDS COUNCIL’S 

PROGRESS

The Chartered Institute for Public Finance and Accountancy (CIPFA) 
has published its latest independent review of Bradford Council’s 

finances and financial governance.

The latest CIPFA report provides independent evidence of progress 
made following significant changes to officer leadership. Progress 

since the newest CIPFA review in September 2024 has been so rapid 

that the council has had its Best Value Notice lifted in the shortest 
possible time.

CIPFA has commended the council leadership for the drive, 
determination and attention to detail they have brought in 

establishing a new focus and culture for Bradford.

Read more

HOLIDAY ACTIVITIES AND FOOD (HAF) CLUBS THIS EASTER

If your child gets benefits-related free school meals, they can enjoy 
free activities and experiences during the |Easter school holidays 

with the Holiday Activities and Food (HAF) programme.

There are more than 100 HAF holiday clubs running this Easter 
offering a huge range of fun activities at venues across the district.

Places are free for children who live in Bradford District and are 
eligible for benefits-related free school meals and for children with 

special educational needs or disabilities. They also get a free healthy 
meal while at the club.

Places are limited and filling up fast so, take a look at what is on 
offer and book now to avoid missing out.

https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fnews.bradford.gov.uk%2Fpress-releases%2Fd24456f4-a4cc-4045-8d88-b09681f8e04b%2Findependent-finance-review-commends-council-s-progress%3Futm_medium=email%26utm_source=govdelivery/1/010001959588da4a-77176454-daed-4c73-93eb-1cb239f07f92-000000/dlmL-QBq-svu7BPp2FvPSy-gpq5UeomJHe-FIeMPpac=396
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